September 8, 2024
OAGDU Minutes
Attendance: 
Shane, Marianne, Asia, Jackie, LuAnn, Joe, Diane, Debbie.
Guests: Carolyn Peters, Misty Hagan, José Centeno, Richard Payne.

Motion, to approve August, 2024 minutes: Popplestone/Jordan; motion passed. 
Treasurer’s report: beginning balance, August 1, $1,407.02.  Ending, August 31, $1,402.02. Motion to accept treasurer’s report, Asia/Jackie, passed.

Fundraising: Deanna will post information about Honey Baked Ham fundraiser on our lists soon. LuAnn and Deanna will offer chair massages at NFB-O convention again this year, $10 each. More updated fundraising information was proposed and moved in new business.

Unfinished Business

Deanna is raising a puppy named Buttercup for Leader Dogs. Those interested in attending an event in Cincinnati for National Service Dog Awareness Month may join OAGDU members on September 29, 1:00 P.M. The event is titled Up for Awareness. Debbie reported that she has contacted Jim Kessler, director of instruction and training with The Seeing Eye, and he has consented to speak to Ohio-Talk via Zoom on Sunday, October 13 at 7:00 P.M. about specifications for applying to and attending Seeing Eye programming. 

New Business:
Deanna Lewis will represent OAGDU for the NFB Rideshare protest event in San Francisco on October 15. The executive board of OAGDU approved the $450.00 amount requested to purchase Deanna’s airline ticket for Rideshare day. There was some discussion about whether that expenditure should have been brought for approval before the entire OAGDU membership. President Payne interceded and said that OAGDU president LuAnn has sole discretion to make an executive decision about the purchase of the airline ticket and housing. Her $130.00 request for one night of hotel housing will be paid by the NFB-O affiliate. 

Marianne reported her discovery that Costco has bags of chocolate peanut butter buckeyes for $11.00 a bag. Each bag contains 40 buckeyes. Marianne is willing to donate 2 bags and has asked for a motion to allow her to sell buckeyes 2 for a dollar at both the September 21 NFB-O board meeting and at state convention. The motion to approve, Shane/Paula, passed. Next motion: Shane/Paula, to cap $600.00 convention assistance for eight people, passed. Next motion: Denning/Popplestone, approve $150.00 check in hand for OAGDU to present at convention banquet as the OAGDU Division annual contribution to NFB-o. Motion passed. Next motion: Shane/Asia, approve $150.00 worth of door prizes for state convention; motion passed. Members decided to ask Deanna to put together another auction basket for the affiliate auction at convention. Deanna also consented to be our speaker during the OAGDU business meeting at convention. Her topic will be the NFB protest during Rideshare day, October 15.
 
Asia agreed to serve on the nominating committee during convention to represent the OAGDU division. We hope to have another Christmas party for our dogs, (including pet dogs) again this December. The suggested date is December 8, time to be determined. LuAnn and Marianne will work together to plan the details for the party. The motion to adjourn was made by Shane, seconded by Paula.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Baker, secretary



